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District 14 D- Details 

A Message from District Governor Bill Grager, Jr 

Pennsylvania District 14 –D Lions                                                    February 2020                      

 As I write this message, there are only 53 days until spring! I find myself 

wondering where a major portion of the year has gone, and reflecting on all 

that we have collectively accomplished. Having only 14 Official Visits yet to 

make, I am so excited about all the service being provided by our Clubs. I 

applaud you for the expanded and enhanced service to your communities, 

and for the recruitment of new members to meet our ever-increasing needs 

and to perpetuate our Clubs. Thank you for keeping our membership num-

bers moving in a positive direction; our community members locally and 

globally are the benefactors of our efforts. 

I am very pleased to welcome Lion Lorraine Brown to the office of First Vice 

District Governor. Lion Lorraine was elected on January 5, 2020 to fill the 

vacancy in this position. We congratulate her and wish her well as she con-

tinues and expands service at this level. I am likewise happy to report that 

Second Vice District Governor Dick Sware is recovering nicely from his re-

cent quadruple bypass surgery. We wish him God’s speed for continued 

progress in his recovery and look forward to his leadership in the weeks and months to come.  

It is, however, with deep sadness that we mourn the passing of our District Secretary, Lion Michael Guinivan. Lion Mike 

served in this position for several years and was such an integral part of our District leadership team. More than 50 Li-

ons honored Lion Mike and his family with their presence at his funeral service on Friday, January 24, and many of us 

learned just how involved he was through the years as a Lion and a community leader. I ask that as we remember Lion 

Mike fondly, we keep the Guinivan family in our thoughts and prayers for the weeks and months to come.   

You will notice that many upcoming activities and opportunities to engage in service appear in this Newsletter. Please 

take a few moments to scroll through the pages and make note of times and dates for which you have availability and 

interest in participating. Our District Bowling Tournament is scheduled for March 1, and there is still time to register. 

Come on out for a great afternoon of fun and fellowship. I especially would ask that you consider submitting the reserva-

tion form for the Melvin Jones/Pa Fellow Breakfast, remembering that this event is for everyone, not just Fellows. And 

undoubtedly, President’s Honor Night and the District Convention are a highlight of the year. These reservations/

registrations also appear in the current edition. We are excited and honored to have International Director Steve 

Thornton as our guest and keynote speaker for this awesome weekend. These weekend events afford the opportunity to 

honor our Club Presidents for their leadership, learn about current initiatives in Lionism, and be enlightened by our Inter-

national Director. I look forward to seeing you all there as we celebrate our service.     

In case you may have missed the announcement in the January Newsletter, the Zone Chair/Region Chair training semi-

nar originally scheduled for February 29 has been postponed. Information regarding the rescheduled date will be dis-

seminated as soon as it is in place.   

I wish you all well for continued success and growth as we maintain our outstanding tradition of quality and commitment 
to excellence. I look forward to seeing you all soon, and if I can be of any assistance to you, please don’t hesitate to con-
tact me. Together WE SERVE!  

 February – Childhood Cancer Awareness Month 

February 1 – Baron Stiegel Lions Buffet Breakfast, 7:00 AM-Noon, Brickerville Fire 

Hall 

February 7-9 – PA State Council of Lions Clubs, State College, PA 

February 11-13 – First Vice District Governor Seminar, St. Charles, Illinois 

February 13 – Deadline for Matching, Diabetes, and Childhood Cancer Grants 

February 15 – International Childhood Cancer Day 

February 16 – District 14-D Cabinet Meeting, 2:00 PM, Willow Street Lions Com-

munity Bldg. 

February 19 – Region III Zone Advisory Meeting, 6:30 PM, Udder Choice  

February 20 – Region I Zone Advisory Meeting, 6:30 PM, Fireside Tavern, Stras-

burg, PA 

February 22 – Spring GAT Leadership Symposium, 9:00 AM-3:00 PM, State Office, 

Harrisburg, PA 

February 22 – Ephrata Lions Marathon Bingo, Noon-7:30 PM, Ephrata Recreation 

Center 

February 29 – Region II Zone Advisory Meeting, 1:00 PM, Lancaster Tennis and 

Yacht Club 

March 1 – District Bowling Tournament, 1:00 PM, 222 Dutch Lanes 

March 1 – Leo of the Year Award Nominations are due 

March 4 – Wilshire Hills Lions Blood Drive, 3:00-7:00 PM, Heritage Hotel, Lancas-

ter 

March 4 – Region V Zone Advisory Meeting, 7:00 PM, Marietta Community House 

March 7 – 42nd Annual Lions with the United Nations   

March 7 – East Cocalico Lions Spring Dinner, 3:00-6:30 PM, Reamstown Fire Hall 
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DISTRICT GOVERNORS OFFICIAL VISIT SCHEDULE 

FROM YOUR NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  PLEASE FORWARD YOUR ARTICLES BY FEB 25TH FOR 

THE MARCH NEWSLETTER. LET OTHER CLUBS KNOW WHAT YOUR CLUB IS UP TOO!  

SHARE YOUR PHOTOS!  E-MAIL TO ME AT  anitagordonpalmer@gmail.com 
(PLEASE PUT IN SUBJECT LINE NEWSLETTER AND MARK RETURN RECIPT.) 

Note new email address Thank you! Lion Anita Gordon-Palmer                                        

    Feb 3rd E Petersburg Lions Club – OV  Enck’s Catering  

    Feb 3rd Landisville Lions Club – OV   Enck’s Catering  

    Feb 4th Palmyra Lions Club – OV    Sinkhole Saloon  

    Feb 7th—9th PA State Council of Lions 

Clubs  

 State College, PA  

    Feb 13th Baron Stiegel Lions Club – OV   Udder Choice  

    Feb. 16  District Cabinet Meeting    Willow Street, PA  

    Feb. 18  Manheim Lions Club – OV   EMS Building, Manheim  

    Feb. 19  District Governor Team Meet-

ing   
 LTYC, Lancaster  

    Feb. 20  Ephrata Lions Club – OV   Ephrata American Legion 

    Feb. 22  Spring GAT Leadership Sympo-

sium  
 State Office, Harrisburg  

    Feb. 25  Elizabethtown Lions Club – OV  Elizabethtown Fire Hall  

    Feb. 27  Jonestown Lions Club – OV  Ono Family Restaurant  

    Mar. 1   District Bowling Tournament  222 Dutch Lanes  

    Mar. 3  Region V Quad Meeting  The Gathering Place  

    Mar. 4   Wilshire Hills Lions Blood 

Drive  
Heritage Hotel, Lancaster  

    Mar. 7   East Cocalico Lions Spring 

Dinner  
Reamstown Fire Hall  
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Message from the 1st Vice District Governor, Lorraine Brown 

 

Thank you, District 14-D for allowing me 

to be your 1stVDG. So much to do and 

learn in the next 5 months.  

February is Childhood Cancer Awareness 

Month. And, Childhood Cancer has effect-

ed PID Cindy Gregg, and PDG Tom 

Gregg’s infant grandson. So very sad to 

say, he passed away from cancer. Also, 

PDG Kathy Fouse’s granddaughter, 

Rosie is getting chemo now, please remem-

ber her, and her family in thoughts and 

prayers. She is so beautiful, and brave.  

 

LCI Events: 

February 1 - International Peace Poster 

contest winners 

will be notified on or before this date. 

February 13 - Application deadline for Matching, Diabetes, Hunger, 

and Childhood Cancer grants to be reviewed at the May 2020 board 

meetings.  

February 15 - International Childhood Cancer Day   

 

Remember your Loved ones on February 14. Happy Valentines 

Day ! ️ 

 

Lorraine Brown 1stVDG  
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What a tumultuous time this past month has been.  Our 1st 
VDG Roy Estes resigned his position for personal rea-
sons.  Per Lions Clubs International’s Constitution and By-
laws, the District Voting Cabinet solicited Lions who met 
the emergency qualifications to be Vice District Gover-
nor.  In a Special Election, Region II Zone A Chairperson Lor-
raine Brown was elected by the Voting Cabinet to fill the 
vacant 1st Vice District Governor position.  I look forward to 
working with 1st VDG Lorraine along with the other mem-
bers of the District Leadership Team. 
 

LCI First Vice President Judge Haynes Townsend passed 
away unexpectantly. Please keep Judge Townsend’s family 
in your thoughts and prayers.  Per LCI’s Constitution and 
Bylaws, Past International Director Douglas Alexander was 
appointed to the position of International First Vice Presi-
dent. 
 

Sadly, we lost our District Secretary, Mike Guinivan.  Lion Mike passed away in January. We will greatly 
miss Lion Mike, a good friend and a great Lion.  Please keep Lion Mike’s family in your thoughts and 
prayers. 
 

On a personal note, I suffered a heart attack on 12/30/19 which was followed by quadruple bypass sur-
gery the following day, New Year’s Eve.  What a way to end 2019. Happy New Year!!!! I continue to re-
cover at home and look forward to getting back in the swing of things very soon. 
 

Looking ahead, there is a wonderful opportunity for leader training coming up.  If you haven’t attended 
the Regional Lions Leadership Institute (RLLI), please do all you can to attend the one we are hosting this 
March in Harrisburg.  Our own Past Governor (PDG) Deb Burkholder is the State Global Leadership Team 
(GLT) Leader. I know that she will again have a great program that is staffed by Past International Direc-
tors, Past Governors, and other Lions Leaders. 
 

Other dates to keep in mind: 
March 1 District Bowling Tournament Dutch Lanes 
March 14 Melvin Jones Fellow Breakfast Yoder’s Restaurant 
April 17 President’s Honor Night Yoder’s Restaurant 
April 18 District Convention Victory Church; Strasburg 

May 15-17 State Convention Bayfront Convention Center; Erie 
 

As we get into the middle of winter, please stay safe and warm.   
 
    

Message from the 2nd Vice District Governor, Dick Sware 
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IN MEMORIAM      

                           Jane Newcomer.                    Great Lebanon Valley 

 

                           David Mock.                           Heidelberg  
 

                          Paul Rager.                             Manheim TWP  
 

                         Ann Smedley.                          Marietta  
 

                        William Emenheiser.               Mount Joy 

 

                        Michael Guinivan                   Mount Joy 
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Announcement Letter from International President Choi 

 

 

Dear Lion Leaders, 
  
I am pleased to announce the appointment of Past International Director Douglas X. Alexander 

to the office of International First Vice President by resolution of the Lions Clubs International 

Board of Directors. Past International Director Alexander fills the vacancy created due to the 

passing of our beloved International Vice President Judge Haynes H. Townsend. 
  
Vice President Alexander has been a member of the Brooklyn Bedford Stuyvesant Lions Club 

since 1984 and served as international director from 2010-2012. Professionally, he is a retired 

Vice President for J. P. Morgan Chase Bank. In recognition of his service to the association, he 

has received numerous awards including the Ambassador of Good Will Award.  Vice President 

Alexander is a Progressive Melvin Jones Fellow. 
  
  
2020-2021 Presidential Election Procedures 
  
The International Constitution, Article V, Section 4(k) provides that any vice president appointed 

to fill a vacancy shall be required to be elected, in the manner set out in this constitution and 

by-laws, to all successive offices. Further, any Lion who is currently serving or who has served 

in the office of international director will also be eligible to run for the office of International 

President during the 2020 International Convention in Singapore. 
  
The Lions Clubs International Board of Directors passed a resolution requiring all current or past 

international directors who wish to contest for the office of International President during the 

2020 International Convention in Singapore, to declare their intention to run for office in writing 

with the Legal Division at least sixty (60) days (April 28, 2020) prior to the convening date of 

the 2020 International Convention.  
  
Please note the Board of Directors also passed a resolution in consideration of financial 

implications, the Presidential Theme and Board of Directors Meeting locations for the 

2020-2021 fiscal year, previously chosen by the late First Vice President Judge Haynes H. 

Townsend, remain unchanged for the 2020-2021 fiscal year and will not be permitted to be 

changed by the elected International President. 
  
If there are any questions on this process, please contact David Kingsbury, Senior Corporate 

Counsel, at david.kingsbury@lionsclubs.org and Jennifer Quinn-Vasovic, Legal Compliance 

Manager, at Jennifer.Quinn-Vasovic@lionsclubs.org. 
  
Regards, 
  
Dr. Jung-Yul Choi 
International President 
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Cabinet Member Partner in Service Informational Meeting 

Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness’ and Lioness Lions, 

 As I look back over the year that began for many in Milan, I realize......January is almost over, there 

are only 56 days until spring (YAY) and over half of our 2019-2020 Lion year is complete with only 5 

months remaining. It has been an exciting year with may firsts for me! I do hope everyone's year is exceed-

ing your expectations and you are enjoying every minute doing what we do best...serving others, those in 

need. 

 

Our next Partner in Service meeting will be held on Sunday February 16, 2020 at the Willow Street 

Lions Club Building. Sara Johns, Executive Director of Mom’s House, will be presenting to our partners in 

service group during the Cabinet Meeting.  Mom’s House, located at 415 S. Queen St., Lancaster, states 

their mission as follows: To empower single parents to break the cycle of poverty through child care, support 

and resources. Sara will educate us and present to us several ways we can support and donate to the needs 

of this awesome foundation of service. Thank you Lion Evanna for making this connection. 

 

Just to recap, since our second meeting in September, our Partners have had the opportunity to 

meet a couple of women with a passion to serve their communities.  Lion Becky Williams, District Commit-

tee Chair of the Reading Action Program (RAP) and member of the Lancaster Lions Club, introduced us to 

the RAP program. Becky presented the group with a wealth of information, giving us ideas and sharing 

ways we can reach out to help children and adults with exposure to books, literacy programs and increase 

the awareness of how important it is to support our communities with these efforts.  

On November 10th we met Gail Rittenhouse, Executive Director of the Lancaster County Food Hub. 

Gail educated us on the outreach program of The Hub. The Hub, located at 812 N. Queen St., Lancaster and 

exists according to this mission: Serves with faith & compassion, helping their neighbors thrive through 

sharing the resources they need most: food, clothing, shelter and vehicles.  Gail provided us with an abun-

dance of information. When asked, “how can we help”, she replied by revealing to us their largest needs. As 

far as clothing, currently the extreme need is winter coats, any size, for any age and gender. Personal hy-

giene items and 1-gallon containers of laundry detergent are also in dire need. As partners and members, 

we collected almost 100 pounds of canned soup to donate to the Hub! For more information you can access 

The Hub’s website at: lancasterfoodhub.org. Kudos and many thanks to Lion Jeanie Sware for connecting 

us with Gail and the Lancaster County Food Hub and for campaigning and delivering all the soup to them! 

Can’t wait to meet Sara to hear about Mom’s House mission and how we can be of service! 

 

After our February meeting, our final time to get together as a Partners in Service group for this 

Lion year will be on Sunday, June 7th. We will discuss our agenda for our last time together during our next 

meeting. We would like nothing more than to see this group continue to be on fire, have it grow in strength, 

carry on its tradition of service, all as always, having a great time together. Our success depends on all of 

us! 

 

“Where there is a need, there is a Lion!” 

Together, We Serve! 

Respectfully, 

Lion Sharon Grager 
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 DISTRICT 14-D 

MELVIN JONES FELLOW/PENNSYLVANIA FELLOW BREAKFAST 

To Honor all Melvin Jones Fellows, Pennsylvania Fellows, and Joe Wroblewski recipients in 

the District 

Saturday, March 14, 2020 

At 

Yoder’s Restaurant 

New Holland, PA 

Buffet Breakfast will be served at 9:00 am.  

$16.00 per person 

Deadline for reservations Friday, February 21, 2020 

Dress Code is Business Casual 

Council Chair Bill Morgan will be our guest speaker 

  

All Lions/Lionesses/Leos/Guests are invited to come out and honor your Melvin Jones / PA 

Fellow members! 

! 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

I (We) will attend the Melvin Jones/PA Fellow Breakfast on March 14, 2020 

 At Yoder’s Restaurant at 9:00 AM 

Enclose $16.00 per person.    

Make checks payable to District 14D.   

Return to PDG Deb Burkholder by February 21, 2020. 

Your cooperation in meeting this deadline will be greatly appreciated! 

  

Club/Name_________________________________________________________________  

If Cabinet member please give position____________________________________________________________________ 

Please reserve ______ breakfasts.  Total Breakfasts Reserved X 16.00 = ____________________________ enclosed. 

  

Mail To: 

PDG Deb Burkholder 

25 James Drive 

Denver, PA 17517 
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DISTRICT 14-D CONVENTION 
VICTORY CHURCH- STRASBURG CAMPUS 

(FORMERLY STRASBURG ELEMENTARY SCHOOL) 

114 W. FRANKLIN STREET, STRASBURG PA 17579 

APRIL 18, 2020 
REGISTRATION FORM (Each Lion, Lioness, Leo or Guest must have a separate registration form) 

 
__________________________________________Check One______Lion_____Lioness_____Leo______ Guest 

                 Club Name 
 

        Last Name      First Name     Telephone # 
 
 

 Street Address       City   State   Zip 
 

ACTIVITY    LOCATION   TIME  COST  

 
Pre-Registration           $8.00 
Registration Day of Event  Lobby     8:30-11:15  $10.00 
Certification    Kids Wing    8:30-11:30 
Opening Ceremony   Auditorium    9:00 
 District Governor Report 
Nominating Chair    Auditorium    9:30-10:00 
 Speech Rules 
 Candidate Presentations 
15 minute Break        10:00-10:15 
REMINDER- CERTIFICATION CLOSES AT 11:30 
Seminars and Training  Classroom    10:15-11:45 
 Details in March Newsletter 
Voting     Nursery    12:00-12:45 
Luncheon Buffet   Lounge Hallway   12:00-1:00   
Basket Drawing   Lobby     12:45-1:00 
 

RETURN TO AUDITORIUM AT 1:00 
 
Necrology Service   Auditorium    1:00-1:45 
 District Governor Speaks                Comments from new DGE and VDGE’s 
 Visiting PID Speaks                          Certification Report 
 Registration Report                                              Voting Results Report 
 Other Business        Theme Basket Winners 
 

Thank You’s and Close of Convention 
 

Make Check Payable to District 14-D and Send with Registration Form to: 

Lori Eshleman, 120 Steinman Farm Road, Pequea PA  17565 (Cell 717-350-5536) 

Pre-Registration checks and forms must be received by April 3, 2020   
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DISTRICT CONVENTION NEWS 
 

SUBJECT:  District 14-D Convention – April 18, 2020 
 

As in the past several years your District Convention committee and District 
Governor has requested each Club to PROMOTE the District Convention and for 
your participation in it.  We are looking forward to a great convention again this 
year. 
 
EACH CLUB can participate and accomplish this by: 

1. Donating a Theme Basket (information letter in District Newsletter) 
2. Donating $30.00 to assist us with costs 

 
PARTICIPANTS attending the District Convention have a Pre-Registration cost of 
$8 which assists in the cost for their Breakfast and Luncheon. 
 
WE LOOK FORWARD TO YOUR COMMITMENT WITH A FINANCIAL DONATION, 
THEME BASKET AND A HUGE TURNOUT OF YOUR DELEGATES. 
 
Yours in Lionism 
Lori Eshleman and Deb Keeports 
District Convention Co-Chairs 
 

 
FINANCIAL DONATION 

 
Club Name_________________________________________________________ 
 
Club President or Secretary Name_______________________________________ 
 
Requested Donation $30.00    
 
Make check payable to: DISTRICT 14-D 
 
Mail check to: Lion Deb Burkholder 
   25 James Drive,  Denver, PA  17517 
   H: 717-484-4892  or C: 717-816-4999 

 
THANK YOU- Donation appreciated by 4/10/2020 or sooner 
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New 14-D Service Reporting Form 
 

A New Service Reporting Form has been created, especially for District 14-D, and it has been 

put on the District's Web Site  

How to Navigate to the 14-D Service Reporting Form 

 

 

Go to District 14-D Web Site (www.lionsdistrict14d.org) 

 

On the Home Page 

• On Left Hand Side 

• Click On "14-D Service Report" 

Or 

• On Left Hand Side 

• Click On "Resources" 

• Click on "Club/District Resources" 

• Page Down Until you see Heading "District/Club Resources" 

• Click on "14D Service Report Form" 

 

This Form Has "Fillable Fields" (You can Key Directly into the Form) 
 

After completing you can save the form to your computer 

Then send it to District 14D GST Coordinator Lion Lorraine Brown 

• Email: susiee2@verizon.net 

• Mail: 1044 High Street, Lancaster  PA  17603 

 

Any questions/comments contact 

14-D District Administrator, PDG Bruce Carpenter 

pa14dwiz@ptd.net 

 

Service Activity Reporting Questions/Answers 

As the District 14-D, District Administrator, I have been asked several questions about  

reporting Service Activities using "MyLion". 

If I cannot answer a question I have been asking the Multiple District GLT Coordinator, Past District Governor Tom 
Gregg for answers and/or explanations 
 
Following are the Answers which I received from PDG Tom pertaining to reporting a “Donation”  

 
Is a "Donation" a "Service Activity”? 

A “Donation” is a service activity and should be entered using “My Lion” as such 

If So, What Should be enter as Number of Volunteers and Hours 

The number of Volunteers is the Number of Lions at the Board Meeting when the donation was approved.  

 

The hours would be the number of Lions at the meeting times the length of the meeting. The only time that would 
change is if the receiving organization comes to a meeting to get the check. Then it would be the sum of both 
meetings. 

If you have any questions on Reporting Service Activities please do not hesitate to contact me, PDG Bruce Car-
penter at pa14dwiz@ptd.net 
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“LIONESS OF DISTRICT 14D NEWSLETTER”  

 FEBRUARY, 2020  

SNOWY MONTH! (we’ll see), 

 After enjoying the spring-like days & seeing people in shorts, it was a shock to ones system to 

have the snow & bitter temps, to say nothing of the winds! I hope you are all coping, hated to put 

on my heavy winter coat, 

 Our last 2 Lioness Clubs are still very active, serving as they have for many years, 37 years, to 

be exact! Ironically enough both Heidelberg & Blue Ball clubs were chartered in 1983. What was 

happening in your life in 1983, besides the fact that we were all younger? Seatbelts became the 

law; the maiden flight of Challenger & Sally Ride was the 1st woman astronaut. The computer 

mouse was invented & in the entertainment area, Michael Jackson was on top along with Bert 

Reynolds, Richard Gere, John Travolta & Tom Cruise. I imagine that many of you were, by then, 

empty nesters, our daughter was in the Army in Korea, sending home the doll of the time, 

“Cabbage Patch”.  

In the world of Lionism, Lebanon native, Fred Parry was District Governor & we may have had 

up to 18 or so Lioness Clubs. When PDG Tom was DG, in 96-97’, there were 15. It was a time 

when women could not be Lions but were sponsored by a local Lions Club or actually they were a 

committee of that club. We have come a long way & done many great things as Lionesses & as 

few as we are, still doing our best to serve those less fortunate. 

 Heidelberg Lioness Club has been giving scholarships to deserving young people for a number of 

years. Recently they had the students as guests at their meeting & heard about what the stu-

dents will be doing in the future concerning their future education aspirations. I can imagine that 

it was very rewarding to hear of their plans & having a feeling of hope for the future. May 8 will 

be their annual “Scholarship Bingo” to start the project once again. 

 Blue Ball has had their “chicken pie” project, sounds so good. They, as many Blue Ball has had 

their “chicken pie” project, sounds so good. They, as many Clubs, participated in the “Wreaths 

Across America”. Good job in serving & a good start for 2020. AND…..Blue Ball Easter Egg Pro-

ject is in the works!!  

February is Valentine month, a time to remember your love ones with a card, flowers, candy. It is 

also a time to think of keeping the love going in your homes, with friendships, some that may 

have got lost in the shuffle of life, give someone a call or a card to renew the connection. Love of 

your Lioness Club & members. The District should be very proud of all your accomplishments.  

On a sad note, we all send our condolences to the Guinivan family on the passing of Cabinet Sec-

retary Mike. He served the District & his Mount Joy Club well. We will miss him.  

Yours in Lionism,  

Lioness “Co” PDG Kathy  
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46th Annual District 14-D Bowling Tournament Entry Form 

March 1, 2020 @ 222 Dutch Lanes, Akron, PA 

Cost:               $12.00 per person     $60.00 per team - Scratch & Handicap 

Squad Time:   Sunday, March 1, 2020 at 1 p.m. 

Eligibility:         Any combination of 5 person teams. You don't have to be a member of a  

                        Lions, Lioness or Leo Club to participate. Invite a friend or a prospect! 

Average:         All league bowlers will use their highest current average. If no average is 

                       available for this season, use highest league average for 2018-2019 season. 

                       If no established average, use 150 for Men and 120 for Women. 

Handicap:       Handicap will be based on 80% of the difference of your entry average and a  

                       base of 200. 

Attention:       All teams should arrive at least 15 minutes before starting time. 

Questions?    Lion Chester Stoltzfoos (717) 278-7372 OR lionchetstoltzfoos@aol.com 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

First Received = First Reserved 

Club Name ____________________________________ Region __________ Zone ______ 

Men's Team ______ Ladies' Team ______ Mixed Team ______ 

                           Name                                              Avg.                     Phone 

Team Captain: 1) __________________________________________________________ 

                         2) __________________________________________________________ 

                         3) __________________________________________________________ 

                         4) __________________________________________________________ 

                         5) __________________________________________________________ 

$60.00 check to DISTRICT 14-D LIONS must accompany entry form! 

Send entry form and check to: Lion Chester Stoltzfoos, 38 N Eastland Dr., Lancaster, Pa. 17602 
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46TH Annual District 14-D Bowling Tournament Pledge Sheet 

When?     Sunday, March 1, 2020 @ 1 p.m.                  Where?     222 Dutch Lanes, Akron, PA 

Why?        To raise $$$ for District 14-D projects such as Diabetes Research, Hearing, Sight    

                   Projects, etc.  

How?         SPONSORS, SPONSORS and more SPONSORS! Sign up as many people as possible prior to bowling  

                   in the tournament. A sponsor is anyone willing to pledge $.01 or more for every pin you score in  

                   3 games. After bowling, go back & collect from your sponsors; mailing one check  for total pledge 

                   amounts to: Lion Chester Stoltzfoos, 38 N Eastland Dr., Lancaster, PA  17602 

PLEDGE SHEETS MUST BE RECEIVED BY MARCH 3, 2019 

YOU MAY SPONSOR YOURSELF! Fill in sponsor form below & turn in one check after bowling. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Bowler's Name & Phone _________________________________________________________________________ 

Club _______________________________________________________        Date ____________  Score ________ 

Name & Phone                                      Amt. Pledged              3 Game Total                 Amt. Due              Amt. Paid 

1. ____________________________________________________________________________ 

2.____________________________________________________________________________ 

3.____________________________________________________________________________ 

4.____________________________________________________________________________ 

5.____________________________________________________________________________ 

6.____________________________________________________________________________ 

7.____________________________________________________________________________ 

8.____________________________________________________________________________ 

9.____________________________________________________________________________ 

10.___________________________________________________________________________ 

MORE SPONSORS? Good for you! Continue listing on back of sheet! 
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 District Governor Bill Grager, First 

Lady Sharon Grager, Immediate Past 

District Governor Gene Hilton, Past 

District Governor Bill Brown and First 

Vice District Governor Lorraine 

Brown present a Brady Buggy to 

UPMC Lititz Children's Wing from Li-

ons of District 14-D.  The donation of 

this Brady Buggy was made possible 

by your attendance to the Region Ral-

lies, Bowling Tourney, and Presidents 

Honor Night and a grant from PA Li-

ons Fellowship.  Thank you for helping 

to provide the need.  Thank you also to 

First Vice District Governor Lorraine 

for her work to make this happen 

here, across the state and even across 

the country.    

1st VDG Lorraine Brown was so 

proud to see the Lion Brady Wagon 

on display at Hugs for Brady Gala in 

PDG Bill Brown, CEO Sherrie Wells, and 1stVDG Lor-

raine Brown celebrating Childhood Cancer Research at 

The Palace in Somerset, New Jersey. Fantastic evening!  
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At District Governor Bill’s 

official visit to the West Earl 

Lions Club, he presented Li-

on Michelle Musumeci with 

a Melvin Jones Fellowship.  

CEO Sherrie Wells talking about Lion Brady 

Wagon at Gala.  

Brady Wells who passed away from cancer at 23 

months old.  That is why the Hugs for Brady Foun-

dation was founded, to continue to do Childhood 

Cancer Research.  
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Members of the 

Wilshire Hills Li-

ons Club sang 

Christmas Carols 

with the residents 

of Hershey Mill 

Home. The club 

also gave each 

resident a Christ-

mas card and pro-

vided snowman 

shaped ice cream 

for the residents.  
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Baron Stiegel Lions Club Upcoming Events 
 

November 3, 2019 Breakfast – 7 a.m. to 12 p.m. 

Brickerville Fire Hall 

 
 

December 14, 2019 Breakfast with Santa – 8 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. 

Brickerville Fire Hall 
 

 
 

January 5, 2019 Breakfast – 7 a.m. to 12 p.m. 

Brickerville Fire Hall 

 
 

February 1, 2019 Breakfast – 7 a.m.to 12 p.m. 

Pancakes, Sausage & Omelets 

Brickerville Fire Hall 

    
 

 

March 7, 2019 Dinner In The Dark – 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. 

Brickerville Fire Hall 
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PRESSRELEASE 

 
 · 900 Rebecca Drive, Lititz, PA  17543 · 

 
For Immediate Release 
 
Date: January 29, 2020 
Contact: Charles Ackley 
Phone: (717)733-7124 
 
 
 Lions Dinner In The Dark @ Brickerville 
 
Brickerville, PA— 
 
The Baron Stiegel Lions Club of Clay & Elizabeth Townships will hold a “Dinner In The 
Dark” on Saturday evening, March 7, 2020, from 4:00 to 7:00 p.m., at the Brickerville 
Fire Hall located on Hopeland Road at Route 322.  The dinner menu will include roast 
beef and mashed potatoes.  Cost is $10.  Child meals are half price. 
 
Tickets can be purchased at the door.  Contact Stan @ (717) 875-7736 or Cindy @ 
(717) 940-6927 for additional information. 
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